
LA01/2020/0744/F - Proposed dwelling and detached garage to include proposed driveway, 

landscaping and all associated site works, 24 & 26 Fivey Road, Armoy, Ballymoney 

 

Introduction  

The following supporting information is provided in response to a number of points raised during 

the Planning Committee dated 23rd November 2022. 

 

1. Proposed access arrangements & visibility splays 

Access arrangements are already in-situ and have been provided in accordance with Planning 

Permissions D/2007/0633/RM & D/2007/0636/F to include the visibility splays of 2.4 x 100m and 

‘delineation of access Option A contained with existing area of hard standing’. 

Please see drawing 03a attached. 

 

2. Foundations – placed within part of the dwelling as approved 

Digging & pouring of foundations was undertaken to a section of the dwelling as approved under 

D/2007/0633/RM.  

 

While the positioning of the foundation could have been slightly more accurate it is clear from the 

information submitted as part of the application process that part of the foundation installed, some 

3m, accords with the dwelling position under the permission granted.  

Please see drawing 02a attached. 

 

3. Foundations – concrete and quantity used 

There was some discussion around the invoice relating to the concrete for the foundations and the 

quantity used.  

 

Straid Concrete invoice attached confirms 8 cubic meters was delivered. This is consistent with the 

foundations as installed. 

 

4. Site Purchase  

I purchased the subject site in June 2020 on the basis that the planning permission was protected. I 

have incurred significant costs associated with the site to include site purchase, application fees, 

agent fees and fees associated with ecology & land contamination reports.  

 

I am local to the area and having married in May 2022 hope to construct my self-build family 

dwelling on this site, near to my family. 

 

5. Planning gain  

Given the planning history, the condition of the site, the support of neighbours, and the work which 

has evidently been carried out, taken collectively, would indicate that no harm would be caused if 

permission was to be granted. 

 

Conclusion 

This application has been considered in detail by your officers and the case officer’s report confirms 

that it is a finely balanced decision. 

 

We respectfully request that the Committee reconsider this decision and recommend this 

application for approval. 










